

United States Senate

December 16, 1966

Dr. Ahmed Talaat
Director, Public Relations Office
High Dam
Aswan
UAR

Dear Dr. Talaat:

My visit to your country was an experience I shall treasure the rest of my life.

May I thank you for your many kindnesses extended to us. I particularly appreciate your accompanying us on our visit to the High Dam. I truly believe that this gigantic effort shall be a monument to mid-twentieth century creativity and technology of the people of your country, as were the pyramids of centuries ago. You have just cause to be proud of this great accomplishment.

With my warm thanks,

The state of the s